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16 December 2021

Dear Parent/Carer,
As you will probably be aware, the Welsh Government has announced that there will be two planning days at the beginning of the Spring Term which will give school time to assess staffing capacity and put the necessary measures in place to support the return of students.
This now means that school will start for all students at 8.40am on Thursday 6th January. 
We will be using the time in school to plan for the following situations:
· Opening safely to all students on 6th January
· Possible move to remote learning
· Opening as a hub to vulnerable students
· Remaining open to Year 11
· Safe running of the January exams 

As a result of the increased transmission rate of the Omicron variant I am asking that, unless students or staff are exempt, face coverings are worn moving around the building in the new term. I realise that this is a change from previous practice but the new variant makes this precaution necessary. 
In addition, it is very important that staff and learners continue regular Lateral Flow Testing (LFT) in term time so we can find and isolate those who are potentially infectious to others. Moving forward, our strong expectation is that all staff and learners of secondary age and above should test three times a week using LFTs (on Monday, Wednesday and Friday) in the week of returning to school and to then continue testing regularly three times a week after the start of term in January.  To enable this we will have LFTs available for collection from school reception on Tuesday 4th January from 10am to 2pm.
It will continue to be important that anyone with COVID-19 symptoms does not attend school at the start of term and they should book a PCR test.
This is a fast evolving situation and we will continue to follow Welsh Government and Cardiff Council guidance.  I will write to you again on Tuesday 4th January with a further update.
Our collective priority continues to be to minimise the disruption to education, and ensure where possible learners continue to receive in person learning, as well as protecting school staff and learners. 
Yours faithfully

Mr J Angell
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